SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 13th November 2006 in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 p.m.

PRESENT






  Cllr P N Aldis (Chairman)





  “   C Baker






  “   D Gale





  “   J Gurney






  “   D Jaeger






  “   C Osborne






  “   M Pettitt






  “   M Scott






  “   D Sharman






  “   R Smith





  “   Mrs S Sutton






  “   G White
Together with One Member of the Press
1.  Apologies: for absence had been received from Cllrs Blaine, Frood and McMurdo.

2.  Statutory Declarations of Interests from Members (P50/06)

(a) Prejudicial interests

Cllr Osborne
Agenda item 16    Sandy Football Club - 
Member is Chairman of Sandy


Request to undertake works on Bedford 
Football Club


Road Pavilion

Left the Chamber.

(b) Personal interests
Cllr Scott      
 Agenda item 16    Sandy Football Club - 
Member is President of Sandy



Request to undertake works on Bedford 
Football Club



Road Pavilion

PART ‘A’ RECOMMENDATIONS TO COUNCIL

16. Sandy Football Club – Request to be allowed to undertake works at Bedford Road Pavilion, Sandy 






(P51/06)

SEE ALSO PART “B” MINUTES – RESOLVED MATTERS

MINUTE NO (P51/06)
RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND: (a) That in acknowledgement of the responsibility that Sandy Town Council has for part of this Pavilion Building the Town Council makes a Grant of £300.00 towards the total costs of the proposed replacement guttering.

(b) That the funding be found from the 2006/2007 Contingency Account.

PART 'B' - RESOLVED MATTERS

3.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council (P52/06)
Prior to the consideration of Planning Application 06/01613/FULL, one letter of objection received from a near neighbour was read to the meeting by the Clerk.

(See List Attached)

4. Minutes
 (P53/06)

The Minutes of the Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 9th October 2006 and as approved, amended and adopted by Council Meeting held on Monday 23rd October 2006, which had been previously circulated, were signed.
5. Planning or Enforcement Appeals - notification from Mid-Bedfordshire District Council     (P54/06)

There were none.
6.  Planning or Enforcement Appeals – Decisions (P55/06)

There were none.
7.  Verbal report from any local member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy 




 
(P56/06)

The Chairman reported that at a recent meeting the Application for the model car racing track at Beeston had been refused on the grounds of excessive noise and nuisance, loss of amenities to near neighbours etc.  The Applicant had been granted six months in which to clear and reinstate the site.
The report was noted.

8.  Removal of Graffiti from Private Properties (9.10.06) (P46/06)   

(P57/06)
The Clerk reported that the information requested from Royal Leamington Spa and Biggleswade Town Councils had not been received until 7th November 2006. The requested further report was now being prepared.
The situation was noted.
9.  Appeal Decision – Land Rear of 11 High Street, Sandy (9.10.06) (P42/06)
(P58/06)

The Clerk reported that a letter had been sent to the Director of Environmental and Planning Services at Mid Bedfordshire District Council, suggesting that, as a result of the Appeal Inspectors’ decision, a review of the Sandy Conservation Area may be required.  A reply was received on 10th October 2006 and a copy was attached to the Agenda.
RESOLVED: That the reply received be noted.
10.  New Seat for Beeston Green
(P59/06)

The Clerk’s Report which had been previously circulated was received and considered.
RESOLVED: (a) That approval be given to Beeston Wildlife Group for them to locate a new seat close to the existing children’s’ play area on Beeston Green.

(b) That on this occasion approval be given for a seat that is not in accordance with the standard design now approved by Council for use in Sandy and Beeston.
11. Meeting of the Riddy Local Nature Reserve Management Group held on Wednesday 4th October 2006




(P60/06)
The Minutes of the Meeting of the Riddy Local Nature Reserve Management Group held on Wednesday 4th October 2006 and which had been circulated with the Agenda for the meeting were received and considered.
RESOLVED: That the amount suggested for inclusion in the Annual Estimates for 2007/2008 in connection with hedge cutting in the Baulk (£500.00) be deleted and that the Chairman be requested to discuss with the Beeston Task Team their possible voluntary undertaking of this work.  

Members then moved to consider the possible upgrading of the footpath to an official right of way.

RESOLVED: (a) That Sandy Town Council applies to Bedfordshire County Council for the official upgrading of the section of the Kingfisher Way through the Riddy Local Nature Reserve to official Right of Way.
(b) Sandy Town Council requests:That official Right of Way includes footpath use only and must not be upgraded to Bridleway or BOAT.

(c) That Sandy Town Council requests Bedfordshire County Council to accept future responsibility for this Right of Way.

(d) That the suggested route of the official Right of Way be that suggested by the County Council and as shown on the map annexed to the Agenda.


12. Sandy Enhancement Group


  (P61/06)

The letter from the Chairman of Sandy Enhancement Group and supporting report received from the Vice-Chairman of the Group, both of which had been previously circulated were received and considered.

RESOLVED: (a) That the thanks of the Council be recorded to Dr Baxter, Sandy Enhancement Group and the Council staff for their joint efforts on behalf of the town and the success that had been achieved.

(b) That a letter of thanks be sent to Dr Baxter for her services as Chairman of Sandy Enhancement Group and for her commitment and dedication to improving and enhancing Sandy over the last 14 years.
12. Sandy Enhancement Group


  (P61/06) (Contd)

Members then moved to consider the various points raised in Dr Baxter’s letter.

Winter Displays

The Council would be willing to receive a proposed planting scheme from the Enhancement Group, however it was not possible to provide increased funding for this to happen on a regular basis.

Concrete Planters

The Council would repaint the concrete planters, however it was felt that these were now out of date and should be replaced with something more in keeping with the revamped Market Square area.

RESOLVED: That the Sandy Enhancement Group be requested to prepare a replacement programme for the concrete planters with something more environmentally friendly and aesthetically pleasing together with full costings, which will then be considered by Council in due course.

Town Centre Roundabout

RESOLVED:That approval be given for the permanent planting of the large bed in the centre of the roundabout providing that professional advice is sought regarding the appropriate plants and so as not to affect the young cedar tree.
ALSO RESOLVED: That approval be given for the planting of bulbs on the roundabout and in the former rose garden area as described by the Vice Chairman of the Enhancement Group, but that the Group be requested to ensure that it fully complies with all highway safety legislation while undertaking the planting.

Weeds

The Town Council fully acknowledges the comments regarding weed treatment by the County Council and will be attempting to force a considerable improvement next year.

Graffiti
This is to be the subject of a full report currently being prepared for the consideration of Council.

13. Sunderland Road Playing Field – Maintenance Issues 

(P62/06)

The Clerk’s Report and other attachments which had been previously circulated was received and considered.
After a full debate it was:

RESOLVED: That further consideration of this matter is thought to be inappropriate until the decision of the Football Foundation in respect of the Grant Application is known.

14. Sunderland Road Playing Field – Maintenance Machinery Issues 

(P63/06)

The Clerk’s Report and other attachments which had been previously circulated was received and considered.  After debate it was:

RESOLVED: That further consideration of this matter is thought to be inappropriate until the decision of the Football Foundation in respect of the Grant Application is known.

However, the staff be requested to organise a demonstration of a new tractor and vertidrainer or slitter to take place on Sunderland Road Recreation Ground at the same time as similar work using the existing equipment, in order that proper comparisons can be made.

15.  The Limes, Beeston – Adoption of Play Area



(P64/06)

The Clerk’s Report which had been previously circulated was received and considered.

The Clerk detailed the various elements in the M.B.D.C. Commuted Sum Formula and how the total sum required for ten years maintenance had been calculated.

The price included for grass cutting was that which would be paid should the area be added to the M.B.D.C. grass cutting contract. Rubbish clearance, maintenance and repair of the equipment would still need to be undertaken by Town Council staff.

RESOLVED: That the developer be advised that Sandy Town Council may be willing to reconsider the possible adoption of this area but that a lump sum commuted payment of at least £85,000.00 would be required.
16. Sandy Football Club Request to be allowed to undertake works on Bedford Road Pavilion, Sandy 







(P51/06)
The Clerk’s Report which had been previously circulated was received and considered.

RESOLVED: That Sandy Town Council grants permission for Sandy Football Club to undertake the following works at Bedford Road Pavilion.

(a) To form a ramped access to the Pavilion for use by the disabled.


(b) To locate within the fenced area at the rear of Bedford Road Pavilion a new 6’ x 4’ metal shed for the storage of flags, nets, playing kit etc and to lay paving slabs over the whole fenced area.


(c) To replace guttering and down pipes etc with new metal fittings and to fix sections of concrete pipe outside the Pavilion to prevent balls being kicked against the Pavilion Walls.

SEE ALSO PART “A” MINUTES – RECOMMENDATIONS TO COUNCIL –

MINUTE NO. (P51/06)
17. Press Release
(P65/06)

RESOLVED: That no press release is considered necessary.
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	6.11.06

100/06


	06/01613 FULL

Mr C Miah

17 Wyboston Court

Eaton Socon

St Neots

Cambs
	Revised Full application for the use of building as a restaurant and change of use to A5 (hot food take away).  External alterations to elevations including extraction flue to south elevation.  Alterations to internal layout at The New Inn, 144 London Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 138 and 140 London Road, 194,192, 190, 188, 186 St Neots Road, Sandy notified

	RESOLVED:  Object

(a) Proposed extractor system is known to be large and noisy.

(b) The fitments are large and visually intrusive on the street scene and particularly to near neighbours.

(c) The extraction system is located too close to the immediate near neighbours.

(d) Loss of amenities to near neighbours.
	P P & O S

13.11.06

15.11.06
	

	8.11.06

101/06


	06/01820/LB

Mr J Shuba

c/o DLP Consultants

4 Abbey Court

Fraser Road

Priory Business Park

Bedford

MK44 3WH
	Listed Building Application for the erection of a two storey extension and alterations to curtilage listed building at The Grange, Beeston Green, Beeston, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 3 Grange Gardens, Beeston notified

	RESOLVED:  Object

(a) Inadequate car parking.

(b) Inadequate road access. The Planning Design Brief (S.12) accompanying the application states “occupancy of 10 permanent staff and up to 12 attendees on training sessions i.e. 22 in “total”.  But the application form refers to only 6 car parking spaces being provided and does not suggest any increase to this number. The Town Council would be greatly concerned regarding possible overspill parking on Beeston Green.


	P P & O S

13.11.06

15.11.06
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